
State of Arizona 

COMMISSION ON JUDICIAL CONDUCT 

Disposition of Complaint 21-059 

Judge: 

Complainant: 

ORDER 

The complainant alleged a superior court judge violated his rights to record a 
court proceeding, denied him the use of a disability aid, and engaged in improper 
demeanor in a protective order proceeding.   

The role of the Commission on Judicial Conduct is to impartially determine 
whether a judicial officer has engaged in conduct that violates the Arizona Code of 
Judicial Conduct or Article 6.1 of the Arizona Constitution.  There must be clear 
and convincing evidence of such a violation in order for the Commission to take 
disciplinary action against a judicial officer. 

After review, the Commission found that the judge engaged in improper 
demeanor.  The Commission did not find clear and convincing evidence to support 
the remaining allegations of the complaint.  While this was improper under Rule 
2.8(B) of the Code of Judicial Conduct, the Scope Section of the Code provides that 
not every transgression will result in the imposition of discipline.  The Commission 
decided, after considering all the facts and circumstances, including remedial 
measures employed by the judge to avoid such issues in the future, to dismiss the 
Complaint pursuant to Commission Rules 16(b) and 23(a), but to issue a warning 
letter to the judicial officer reminding him of his obligations to remain patient, even 
when dealing with difficult litigants. 

Commission members Roger D. Barton, Barbara Brown and Delia R. Neal did 
not participate in the consideration of this matter. 

Dated: September 17, 2021 

FOR THE COMMISSION 

 

/s/ Louis Frank Dominguez    
Hon. Louis Frank Dominguez 
Commission Chair 

 
Copies of this order were distributed to all 
appropriate persons on September 17, 2021. 













THE COMMISSION’S POLICY IS 
TO POST ONLY THE FIRST FIVE 

PAGES OF ANY DISMISSED 
COMPLAINT ON ITS WEBSITE. 

 
FOR ACCESS TO THE 
REMAINDER OF THE 

COMPLAINT IN THIS MATTER, 
PLEASE MAKE YOUR REQUEST 

IN WRITING TO THE 
COMMISSION ON JUDICIAL 
CONDUCT AND REFERENCE 

THE COMMISSION CASE 
NUMBER IN YOUR REQUEST. 

 
 

 




